
 

                                                                               December 14, 2017

In This Issue:

Important Dates for Nonpublic School Choice Programs

Louisiana Scholarship Program (LSP) News

Tuition Donation Rebate Program (TDR) News

School Choice Program for Certain Students with Exceptionalities (SCP) News

Other Department Newsletters

Important Dates for Nonpublic School Choice Programs

School Choice
Program Date Action, Event, or Deadline Owners 

LSP, TDR 12/15/17
LEAP 2025 and EOC High School Testing
Window closes

High school testing coordinators

TDR 1/1/18
Submit annual report and quarterly
enrollment

STOs

LSP
1/8/17 or
1/9/17

Attend one of the 2018-19 student
application and enrollment webinars

School leaders/Scholarship contacts for
schools accepting new students

All nonpublics 1/12/18 Register for JumpStart convention School leaders

SCP 1/12/18 Complete Notice of Intent to Participate School leaders

All nonpublics 1/31/18
Apply for Louisiana Team Nutrition Training
Grant

School leaders

Louisiana Scholarship Program (LSP) News

New:  Attend the 2018-19 Student Application and Enrollment Webinar 

All schools accepting new students for the 2018-19 school year should send at least one representative to one of the two 2018-19
student application and enrollment webinars. This webinar will highlight school responsibilities in regards to verifying student
eligibility as well as the award process for the 2018-19 school year. The same information will be provided at both webinars. 

In order to access either webinar, use the following information: 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ucO8ekw_kSGza2wDEv9WV_3bQpLKsBktHmi2d00fgxb2svSk5kB2VWYrPDzqgBzilMsAkkK_TPoutLxVhGaltbzDpyuzRepR04iwWELEKfNV9Q-eQ0Dre9ZhEVNTmnHUlZygZmB3hegW&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uYVz0kyV5ie5t9Sd5hp-rM2DeWGkZ_ma7Evlc3n1dtgtK8zgnEntXyd88XmWQ4DFTNozVDlfxpXh88pqc1I4z5H1ygcC6JgRXSjs2NSkzbUGdqptEoe5njXpaA4j9650kQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ucO8ekw_kSGzVRad46pTRUTVqo6YhVISd-04-UQGfwTPuYa5O4yFKS6pRAAakxUa5yXeBwPEDbyzhzW9kcham6ilT33fmR_EiOuJOLgvH9-H2UNnJJpvfaNlRLI_n1jybr-HAnIMReVI&c=&ch=
https://www.solutionwhere.com/ww/ldoe/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uUtSnbbvtssp4pzYQqq3oJYmvQsCD4CeIJyeQY_PzhGZYmcmjxkKmdv-M2GpZIDN1zPAz8RfBQseSeY9qhr9sZuAOedVB5qpox86ArLqxe_XYb-7XId2XOSLzdMYLcXhrrRB2WXcSXuKFoR61qodMN0INwffRhW7wfR6PUZMghycKnIxm2r_55N0_HhqW46RvbPLeKaagoEh&c=&ch=
https://www.louisianabelieves.com/docs/default-source/links-for-newsletters/grant-application.pdf?sfvrsn=2


In order to access either webinar, use the following information: 

Link: https://louisianaschools.adobeconnect.com/lspenrollment201819/
Phone Number: 1-855-240-2575
Access Code: 80736353

If you have any questions, please reach out to studentscholarships@la.gov. 
 
New: Updated School System Support Calendar Released

The Department has released an updated version of the school system support calendar. All updates have been highlighted in
yellow and include:

Update to the date of the 2018 Teacher Leader Summit
Addition of Special Education Supervisor webinars January-May
Addition of Individual Graduation Plan webinars in January
February Counselor Collaborations
Updates to release of Teacher Leader newsletters

Email districtsupport@la.gov with questions.

Reminder: Save-the-Date for February Counselor Collaborations

Please share with counselors.
Registration for the spring Counselor Collaborations, taking place February 14-22, 2018, is now open.  The meetings
are for middle and high school counselors focusing on developing appropriate pathways and guiding students to resources that
provide post-secondary training opportunities.  Counselors are encouraged to attend a collaborative in their area; however, they may
attend a collaborative in another region if necessary. 

 
February 14, 2018 8:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. Bossier Instructional Center

February 14, 2018 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. Monroe City School Board

February 15, 2018 8:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. Alexandria Senior High School

February 15, 2018 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. St. Landry Parish Media Center

February 20, 2018 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Acadia Parish Education Center

February 21, 2018 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Louisiana School for the Deaf and Visually
Impaired

February 22, 2018 9:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. Treen Technology Center

February 22, 2018 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. St. Charles Parish Learning Center

 

For more information contact stephanie.marcum@la.gov. 

Reminder: Nonpublic Testing Coordinator Call
The Monthly Nonpublic Testing Coordinator Call will take place on Tuesday, December 19th at 2:00pm. All testing coordinators for
Scholarship schools are encouraged to attend. 

In order to access the call: 

Webinar link: https://louisianaschools.adobeconnect.com/assessment-accountability/
Toll access number (Toll): 1-646-307-1380
Toll free access number (Toll Free): 1-855-240-2575

Participant pin code: 89147656

If you have any questions, please reach out to assessment@la.gov. 

Reminder: Reminders for District Testing Coordinators

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uUtSnbbvtssp8qGYonPpaXfW392JBv9XVctCq3u_1isiLWKADAr0Y9ZYitd9gGQSHZDMkvoCjM3UJ-EES1XqVRTfhPEbZgT5aACszmBOEZIRS2x6TLvVejzyIW35HTr-ufZ7EpJx5adLThjMX8RrHbohMep75xtA_n-Pm5JWsr9g&c=&ch=
mailto:studentscholarships@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ubsx9sB-eugInCfcbo8Xjsap3o6RYIYXI_-XWG45hDsW-1GPkhF_SHZv4KpAQoiSJhLXwTag6JFjBZeupa0GrU6i1oNZH_oPsjQBc3LY2_YL53pUxIHKNmnrWKKGmVN-RmaHzSAgBjNttotDRPJI-q0PDXJxam4-bbfq3wb86SkkJnvXpwR6KM3JxjWlgXGgRSJbliP-ycrY6yiJDelJrfjuipu3WWcII4kS5gIIUUK9FG-eFAUe4cqth0eaHsfL8VA3IiPcXPT5&c=&ch=
mailto:districtsupport@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uVNl751_OMTH0LsoXMDQkMGt-rx8BhgWOhVRrkMAALqdebgum8EumY1BGePGQH04cU8Od3QiFPa568eE_WHkzwXWV-KEJtb7UPdXk0_YJJAyPI4kBKgqssLAk0CW_-cbFnPLcVxSolWvayE5d85arAICPCTh3TeuBi9cOBCjwm6jkw1sa_s8o-4Y6RJQF06a82SHbaBrn8z74IejHlu81QE5kFzRPmUvzLzIDi2p6nYapIlFwT2kXC8=&c=&ch=
mailto:stephanie.marcum@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ueh_2WdYNty_CfvSXSrfR7xaWUjBWAUFkwi_TBe8FUoRIi7V8yjO5CigExyEiTpavyOecKGRorqIWe4kAF5hXLQX5pUAbZS4SB5w8ghGltaWBHsvk57Jt6Gsl9WrUGBIVCgnpVaFXDdRItyW_3HbJ_GHiDyUdXyQgUbtq_KDz5FOX82eE6xXNSo=&c=&ch=
mailto:assessment@la.gov


Reminder: Reminders for District Testing Coordinators
 
LEAP 360

●      Teacher Access for grades 3-8 Math Interim 2 is now available. The Interim Quick Start Guide has been updated
with usernames and passwords.
●      Interim 1 summary reports and csv files are posted in eDIRECT.

 
ACT

●      Through February 2
○      STCs request ACT-approved accommodations in the Test Accessibility and Accommodations System (TAA)
○      STCs verify and upload student data in PearsonAccessnext (PANext) for ACT
○      STCs order ACT WorkKeys accommodation materials in PANext

●      New high schools who have not received an ACT school code should submit requests using this link:  ACT/SAT Common
High School Code Request
●      Requests should be submitted by the school and will take approximately three weeks to process.

 
ACT Online

●      Through February 2
○      Install ProctorCache software and setup proctor caching in PANext (ACT online only)  Note: the administration
will be switched from online to paper if ProctorCache software is not installed by this deadline.

 
Fall High School Testing

●      LEAP 2025 and EOC High School testing window is open now through December 15.
●      Test administrators and proctors should be familiar with the technical troubleshooting tips if an issue arises.
●      The only students who are eligible to take the four-level U.S. History EOC are students who are graduating in 2017-2018
and retesters who are not repeating the course. EOC tests taken for courses earned prior to 2017-2018 will be accepted. For
more information, consult the 2017-2018 High School Assessment Frequently Asked Questions.
●      Students with accommodations in SER and SIS will be uploaded by DRC. Non-pre identified students must be added to
eDIRECT manually. Test coordinators need to manually enter Read Aloud accommodations for students with accommodations
in SIS. Students with Read Aloud accommodations in SER will be populated in eDIRECT.  STCs will manually select
accommodations or accessibility features in eDIRECT for students that have PNP or LEP accommodations. STCs should
review and verify student accommodations in eDIRECT prior to creating test sessions.

 
LEAP Connect

●      The Department will host a webinar for special education teachers and specialists on the LEAP Connect on
December 19 from 3:30 p.m.-4:30 pm. See details in Special Education section.

 
Assessment Administration Support and Training

●      Assessment and Accountability Monthly Call
-        Tuesday, December 19, 2017, at 1:00 p.m.
-        Webinar link: https://louisianaschools.adobeconnect.com/assessment-accountability/
-        Phone Number: 1-646-307-1380; Participant PIN code: 89147656

 
Please email assessment@la.gov with questions.

Reminder: Submitting Transfers for the 2017-18 SY

As in previous years, transfer forms must be completed and signed by the receiving school and sent
to StudentScholarships@LA.gov. Families in Orleans parish should be directed toward the receiving school, not the Family
Resource Centers. Students should not purchase uniforms or begin attending the new school until the transfer has been processed
and approved by the Department of Education. 

If you have a particular question or concern regarding a transfer request, you can email studentscholarships@la.gov or call (504)
304-5467.

Tuition Donation Rebate Program (TDR) News

New: Updated School System Support Calendar Released

The Department has released an updated version of the school system support calendar. All updates have been highlighted in
yellow and include:

Update to the date of the 2018 Teacher Leader Summit
Addition of Special Education Supervisor webinars January-May
Addition of Individual Graduation Plan webinars in January
February Counselor Collaborations
Updates to release of Teacher Leader newsletters

Email districtsupport@la.gov with questions.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ucqkf0DNKLR1Ga2MHxLGR1DaEWx61fNeAjKM_GY6TJfkPjQJBw6IjGsmnT5YZgRnDCslv9OuL6spNdrDvMS1CbTu3WtYehUzzNORwbwHebfTOu0bZ0xpF2YOeqT0uNfs1aZ5AvZIow11iOuXFlIMU9KIWi0l-RxXmjMqITD-QimI7Yx5y4FuZFkVBPtxU0qNVO2VnYoWNNu-miYF6mr2tamUSaBhnlBDOBRR6A0fBxTVzx5u5nmM_0FNw0Xhs1wgPK9ZZDBBgzAG&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ucqkf0DNKLR1vrM4MJfogflaAxEAaYO6FyHgm3WgdBJ0L106CZZJxBkMFB7Ly69CUYM6PwaR9Ribq45rmMWkceoItRKhHLa_qnUPCwzgYqOzqQrcuBrxMYfGo9XW6hUi7qidmk0ywpV-4Oq9HPoCe_M7rbMseywIagLnkqV5AgutY348QaB1uDU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uWFokU8wMyUlhVBvG8aGM3bTpBfX-l4dM92_P5OTtlLVhJfKcLxV34v6o6uGnU3Dmb3srg6vNd0Er8Z6NASuhjuoeeCc6KdjixuLgvjBegFs2iPQ11zNc5saihQ0r0TBejZQSL_iijATOyz0X4Yi_CBWotHRjB0zs3IiWTf_xHNiKYkbY4CGS_8AJpXnNjy8EL5pj4ZtDbgBKt1J831mico=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ucqkf0DNKLR1Ebo4eD-eUT1q40dZD11NFofoeGPKm_LxWmRP0Gi-0_lMrErxULm5CegpQbbARlL_E-WnYxJzRIz8nd4s3xrMDjEHV-cp9eF4_0JR4OdjDvekR3rfHCru-wOZl4bCMhhK2mF0Y6Phi94pO_C5xa6jkKSY8rE2hm8SV1i7VhUu6f6XIb810qxCqjo06fuVcqXQYzRzmVSA6Du_vJjyRorFaxAM-cVwdWTq8vxROuj7v5Q=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uXhJ87p5VQYT348GWu4c0dXSX1leKNXTXNAHOnraBbuHFXr1K_0rXGXbOZpx4iJupMbXYPKQtg0Pnm3Uh7b5bECDfPc7r6TXVSHx4j3vFnusW5taZb5IvzhC8yEFvy93ZkmUNw-jzKkYcKvfi3SOfqQwZN4msysbzq7aeg8tWMUPsq63Tl1MGTjsLhXfQrU-LaAyKRB4iHGkR0r66ssfY4MKY_iFG-PiMU8fFZhjmbVQE0KUsp8V0PVgq6KF82WyrnTld1NLZrwmXMD5dsK2fLYuSTW3pB7fhw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4ueh_2WdYNty_CfvSXSrfR7xaWUjBWAUFkwi_TBe8FUoRIi7V8yjO5CigExyEiTpavyOecKGRorqIWe4kAF5hXLQX5pUAbZS4SB5w8ghGltaWBHsvk57Jt6Gsl9WrUGBIVCgnpVaFXDdRItyW_3HbJ_GHiDyUdXyQgUbtq_KDz5FOX82eE6xXNSo=&c=&ch=
mailto:assessment@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ymWiM0R56svpAooSK_ILQsxkmCuvJLUwCeC6VH2maApzuO4GxEJ4uUzGISu1HHhcrQ7266XfevKWQSh8OGvKAw6wMB_-w91Iqk97I5Iu5tY2XvzDlA3XB-x8dgMTemRfaQgtyay5_gLAGEr3f-PR4mFqicgIqi5Et0yRDA6XKyuF6nMKKapDSzvNj0HGJgqz_M9FGdHVzTqo4MMcmUfWE4AgGrtuwmhSwOGUT4IGbHfWWxV_lralPAu7bo6Q4VzS&c=&ch=
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Email districtsupport@la.gov with questions.

Reminder: Annual Report Due 1/1

As per Bulletin 134, each school tuition organization shall annually provide a public report to the LDE that contains information
regarding all scholarships awarded or granted in the previous fiscal year. The report shall be prepared by a certified public
accountant and shall be submitted to the department no later than the first day of January each year. 

For more information on the contents of the report, please reference Chapter 7 of Bulletin 134 or contact lindsey.bush@la.gov. 

Reminder: Q2 Count Due 1/1

The quarter two enrollment file is due by January 1st. Please upload to your STO FTP. This action item is only for the STO's, not
individual schools. 

If you have any questions, please reach out to lindsey.bush@la.gov. 

Reminder: Save-the-Date for February Counselor Collaborations

Please share with counselors.

Registration for the spring Counselor Collaborations, taking place February 14-22, 2018, is now open.  The meetings
are for middle and high school counselors focusing on developing appropriate pathways and guiding students to resources that
provide post-secondary training opportunities.  Counselors are encouraged to attend a collaborative in their area; however, they may
attend a collaborative in another region if necessary. 

 
February 14, 2018 8:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. Bossier Instructional Center

February 14, 2018 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. Monroe City School Board

February 15, 2018 8:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. Alexandria Senior High School

February 15, 2018 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. St. Landry Parish Media Center

February 20, 2018 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Acadia Parish Education Center

February 21, 2018 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Louisiana School for the Deaf and
Visually Impaired

February 22, 2018 9:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. Treen Technology Center

February 22, 2018 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. St. Charles Parish Learning Center

 

For more information contact stephanie.marcum@la.gov. 

Reminder: Nonpublic Testing Coordinator Call
The Monthly Nonpublic Testing Coordinator Call will take place on Tuesday, December 19th at 2:00pm. All testing coordinators for
TDR schools are encouraged to attend. 

In order to access the call: 

Webinar link: https://louisianaschools.adobeconnect.com/assessment-accountability/
Toll access number (Toll): 1-646-307-1380
Toll free access number (Toll Free): 1-855-240-2575
Participant pin code: 89147656

If you have any questions, please reach out to assessment@la.gov. 

Reminder: Reminders for District Testing Coordinators 

LEAP 360
●      Teacher Access for grades 3-8 Math Interim 2 is now available. The Interim Quick Start Guide has been updated with

mailto:districtsupport@la.gov
http://bese.louisiana.gov/documents-resources/policies-bulletins
http://bese.louisiana.gov/documents-resources/policies-bulletins
mailto:lindsey.bush@la.gov
mailto:lindsey.bush@la.gov
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●      Teacher Access for grades 3-8 Math Interim 2 is now available. The Interim Quick Start Guide has been updated with
usernames and passwords.
●      Interim 1 summary reports and csv files are posted in eDIRECT.

 
Fall High School Testing

●      LEAP 2025 and EOC High School testing window is open now through December 15.
●      Test administrators and proctors should be familiar with the technical troubleshooting tips if an issue arises.
●      The only students who are eligible to take the four-level U.S. History EOC are students who are graduating in 2017-2018
and retesters who are not repeating the course. EOC tests taken for courses earned prior to 2017-2018 will be accepted. For
more information, consult the 2017-2018 High School Assessment Frequently Asked Questions.
●      Students with accommodations in SER and SIS will be uploaded by DRC. Non-pre identified students must be added to
eDIRECT manually. Test coordinators need to manually enter Read Aloud accommodations for students with accommodations
in SIS. Students with Read Aloud accommodations in SER will be populated in eDIRECT.  STCs will manually select
accommodations or accessibility features in eDIRECT for students that have PNP or LEP accommodations. STCs should
review and verify student accommodations in eDIRECT prior to creating test sessions.

 
LEAP Connect

●      The Department will host a webinar for special education teachers and specialists on the LEAP Connect on December
19 from 3:30 p.m.-4:30 pm. See details in Special Education section.

 
Assessment Administration Support and Training

●      Assessment and Accountability Monthly Call
-        Tuesday, December 19, 2017, at 1:00 p.m.
-        Webinar link: https://louisianaschools.adobeconnect.com/assessment-accountability/
-        Phone Number: 1-646-307-1380; Participant PIN code: 89147656

 
Please email assessment@la.gov with questions.

Frequently Asked Questions and Contact Information
 
Information about the Tuition Donation Rebate Program can be found in the Frequently Asked Questions and Scholarship Programs
Comparison Chart. Currently, Louisiana has three School Tuition Organizations participating in the Tuition Donation Rebate Program:
ACE Scholarships Louisiana, Arete Scholars Louisiana, and New Schools for Baton Rouge Excellence Scholarship Fund. Schools
interested in participating in the TDR program should communicate directly with one or more School Tuition Organizations.

School Tuition
Organization

Regional
Focus STO Website Email Phone

ACE Scholarships
Louisiana Statewide www.acescholarships.org TDR@acescholarships.org 504-491-

1813

Arete Scholars Louisiana Statewide www.aretescholars.org maryhw@aretescholars.org 225-245-
3610

New Schools for Baton
Rouge Excellence
Scholarship Fund

Baton Rouge
newschoolsbr.org/our-
approach/excellence-

scholarship-fund
esf@newschoolsbr.org 225-395-

1686

School Choice Program for Students with Exceptionalities (SCP)
New: Complete NOI for 2018-19 School Choice Program
New and continuing schools wishing to participate in the School Choice Program for Students with Exceptionalities for the 2018-19
school year must complete and submit the Notice of Intent to Participate by January 12, 2018. 

Schools new to the program must also submit supporting documentation as is outlined in the NOI. 

For more information, please contact nonpublicschools@la.gov. 

Reminder: Submitting Transfers for the 2017-18 SY
If a student wishes to transfer a School Choice Award for Students with Exceptionalities, transfer forms must be completed and
signed by the receiving school and sent to nonpublicschools@la.gov. 

Other Department Newsletters
To view the December 12th District Newsletter or the December 7th Nonpublic School Choice Newsletter, please visit the
LDOE Newsroom. 
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To be added to the newsletter distribution list, please send an email to  studentscholarships@la.gov. 
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